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‘British weekend’ a great success

Thanks to an initiative of Niall Cherry’s, the Friends’
Society’s UK representative, twenty-four British
members travelled to Oosterbeek at the end of June
to take part in a unique, three-day battlefield tour.
On Friday morning 22 June the party assembled in
the Airborne Museum where it was welcomed by a
number of Dutch members. This was followed by a
guided tour, which included a visit to the new
archive on the top floor. The first walk began after
lunch in wet, stormy weather. We left in two groups
in a northerly direction, visiting in turn Stationsweg,
the Airborne Cemetery, the Dreyeroord Hotel,
Dreyenseweg and ‘Hackett’s Flollow" alongside
Valkenburglaan.

An evening reception was held in the museum, and
one was able to visit the storage area and the
workshop where items are restored and preserved.
The weather on Saturday 23 June was much more
pleasant for walking. Starting from the museum, we
walked along the Border Regiment positions from
Hoofdlaan to the Westerbouwing, where we enjoyed
a delicious and welcome lunch.

After Junch we visited the Driel ferry and walked to
the Old Church via Kerkpad, passing Kate ter
Horst’s house on the way. A short break and then
back to the Hartenstein, past the spot where

Van Hofwegen'’s laundry once stood and pasi

‘de Tafelberg’, which is likely to be demolished with,
hopefully, the front elevation being spared.

Sunday 24 June we assembled in the museum car
park where we were ‘distributed” among a number
of original wartime jeeps and other military vehicles.
We then left for a trip to the landing zones, making
use of roads not suitable for ordinary cars. This was
followed by a journey along the route taken by the
Reconnaissance Squadron in their attempt to reach
Arnhem. We saw the place where this unit ran into a
German ambush and, after the jeeps had been driven
through the tunnel under the railway embankment,
we returned to Wolfheze.

The afternoon programme was taken up with visits
to the Polish glider landing zone at Johannahoeve,
Acacialaan, the railway bridge, St Elisabeths
Gasthuis, the house in Zwarteweg where General
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Urquhart hid, the Rhine Bridge and Driel.

On behalf of the group I would like to express my
heartfelt thanks to our Dutch hosts:

Eugene Wijnhoud, Jaap Korsloot, Robert Sigmond,
Erik van der Meiden, Martijn Cornelissen and
Martin Peters for the time they invested in increasing
our knowledge of the Battle of Arnhem in September
1944

I think I can speak for all members of the party when
I say that the weekend was an enormous success.

If a similar event is arranged some time in the future
1 shall be at the head of the queue to ‘sign up’.

(Paul Hanson, Coventry, United Kingdom)

Parlicipants in the ‘British Weekend” of 22 to 24 [une
2001 pose in front of the Airborine Museun.
(Photo 23 June 2001: Berry de Reus)

‘British weekend’ 2003

I'would like to thank everyone, the Dutch organisers
as well as the group members, for their participation
in the ‘British weekend'. A further battlefield tour
with an entirely different programme will be
prepared for 2003. Anyone who is interested, and
perhaps has ideas or suggestions for the make-up of
the programme, can get in touch with me.

(Niall Cherry)
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